	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2021/1171/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Josh Lawlor


	Flat C

143 Constantine Road

London

NW3 2LR

	Proposal(s)

	    Erection of single storey rear infill extension with partly glazed roof and green roof.

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0

0

	Summary of representations 


	145 Constantine Road objected to the application a summary is provided below:
· Massing is too large and out of context

· Proposed wall is higher than extension at no.145 and extends future into garden which has overbearing impact on rear garden
· The submitted drawings say that dimensions are verified; however do not appear to have derived from an actual measured survey (no levels provided).

· The green roof will require maintenance because it is largely in a shaded area where undesirable plants and trees will root; however, safe access will not be possible. This will be a Health and Safety issue and contravenes the requirements of the CDM Regulations 2015. 

· Overlooking into rear garden of 145

· Light pollution 

· Rainwater off roof is a hazard

Officer response:

· The proposal is subordinate to the host building and is of a similar scale to other recently approved and constructed rear extensions on this terrace. The extension is of similar scale to the extension approved next door at the ground floor flat 141. There are relevant precedents despite the differing front and rear building lines.
· The wall would be increased and would rise above height of the extension at 145 by approx. 200mm. The impact would not cause an undue loss of light to the rear doors of 145 as the proposal complies with the 45 degree test measured in elevation. The proportion of the garden of No. 145 that would be overshadowed for parts of the day would be relatively small in relation to the large garden that this property enjoys. The degree of additional overshadowing would be minimal. 
· Para 2.3 of CPG Amenity states that the places most sensitive to overlooking are typically habitable rooms and gardens at the rear of residential buildings. The area of garden nearest to the window of a habitable room is most sensitive to overlooking.  There would be no overlooking of the garden area near to a habitable room and any overlooking would be towards the rear garden as is the current situation.
· Drainage is a Building control issue. Roof build up is not significant from the green roof and it is a low maintenance green roof. Access to the green roof for maintenance purposes appears to be feasible. Arranging safe access would be a matter for the owner of the property. 

· Light pollution would be not significant in this context and the size of the rooflight would not be disproportionately large. Overlooking of the rear garden of 145 is not harmful or contrary to policy A1 (managing the impact of development)

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission


